
 

 

 

H-1B CAP HAS BEEN REACHED 
 

By Elizabeth Coonan / coonan@brownwinick.com 

 

U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) announced on June 12, 2012, that it 

has received a sufficient number of H-1B Petitions to reach the statutory cap of 65,000 

petitions for FY2013.  June 11, 2012, was the final receipt date for new H-1B petitions 

requesting employment beginning in FY2013. Any petitions received after June 12, 2012 

requesting employment in FY2013 will be rejected.   

 

Elizabeth A. Coonan is a partner at the BrownWinick law firm. Elizabeth assists clients 

in the areas of employment, workers’ compensation and business immigration law. She 

represents employers in various aspects of their business including workers’ 

compensation strategy and prevention and internal policy development and enforcement. 

You may reach Elizabeth at 515-242-2408 or coonan@brownwinick.com. 


